IWD 2009
 On 8th March 2009 International Womens' Day was celebrated by over 200 people with a sumptuous breakfast held at Bond University Robina. Guest speaker Kay Danes spoke of her 10 month ordeal being held as a hostage in a Laos prison. Photo

Zontians Enjoy Fellowship with International  Guest

After attending the Zonta International Convention In Melbourne, Barbara Kruppers-ruff from the Reutlingen  Zonta Club in Germany, joined the Southern Gold Coast Tweed Zonta Members at their Dinner Meeting. 

Barbara was staying with a member of the Southern Gold Coast Tweed Club, and enjoyed seeing the Hinterland of Gold Coast and Tweed, savouring our seafood and local tropical fruits, before going to Roma to stay with Zontians there, and then driving back to Melbourne.  Her comment: "A great way to see the diversity of a country as big as Australia, and make friends, through the fellowship  of Zonta”.

She has issued an invitation for Southern Gold Coast Club to visit her club at the next Zonta  International Conference in Rotterdam in 2008.
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30th Birthday
The ZONTA club of Southern Gold Coast/Tweed inc. celebrated its 30th birthday on March 21 at Greenmount Resort. Lucy Hendriks along with her assistant, the lovely Maggie Williams, gave the girls an interesting demonstration of how from nine pieces of clothing an entire wardrobe can be created. Lucy says that when you are tempted to buy an article of clothing you should look at it and if you chose to buy it then you should “love it madly or need it badly”.

Bev Bagnell, a founding member of the Southern Gold Coast/Tweed club, was there to congratulate Dorothea Gale on being the club’s longest serving member. Her 30 years of fellowship is quite a milestone.

Pamela Walker and Marie-Elise Allen were each presented with the symbol of ZONTA, a yellow rose, as they were inducted as new members by the area director Judith Trevan-Hawke.

The evening finished with the cutting of the birthday cake and coffee. photyo

Birthing Kit Assembly Day
Pictured is Jan Ingwersen (birthing kit co-ordinator) and Kay Lollback ( SGCT president)

Two countries will be the beneficiaries from the birthing kit assembling day that was held on Saturday 18th September. 

Ethiopia and Kenya will between them receive 600 kits that 27 women put together in 3 ½ hours. It was a great fellowship day that ZONTA Southern Gold Coast/ Tweed organized.  

The kits consist of a plastic sheet, surgical gloves, scalpel, string, soap and 5 pieces of gauze and are placed in a zip seal bag-the size of a small envelope. 

The kits will assist women in these countries to enable them to give birth in a hygienic and sterile environment. Photo

Broadwater Ladies

Our club provides the Broadwater Village Craft Club at Tweed Heads with all of the materials to make up breast cushions for distribution to Gold Coast & Tweed hospitals to assist women who have had mastectomies.

These cushions are in the shape of a horseshoe and “cushion” from the breast area under the arm and up the patients back. It means that simple things like putting on a seat belt are done with more ease and comfort. 

We distribute about 300 per year.Photo

District 22 Conference Brisbane 2011
As a delegate for the ZONTA Club of Southern Gold Coast Tweed, I am deeply grateful for the experienced gained from participating at the District 22 Conference in this way. I have to say I learned so much. A great experience. Marie Elise Allen  Photos

Knicker and new member induction night
On Monday night 19th September 20 members and guests attended a knicker night and induction of 4 new members. 

137 pairs of knickers were gratefully received by the Tweed Shire Womens' Refuge.

Cheryl Pearson was our guest speaker representing the Elanora Toastmasters and Judith Trevan-Hawke was our special guest and kindly inducted our 4 new members.

Journalists from our local Gold Coast Mail paper also joined us for dinner and made a considerable donation of knickers. Photos

Knicker Night

A most inspirational evening was experienced on Monday January 17 at the monthly Southern Gold Coast/Tweed  ZONTA dinner meeting.

Doctor Keith Maitland, had the audience captivated with his advice on being the positive person that is in you and how not to allow other peoples feelings and attitudes influence you into negativity. He shared the 5 keys to achieve this which is clearly set out in his book "Live In The Positive"

It was also a "knicker night" whereby members and friends  brought along new underwear a total of 159 pairs which was gratefully accepted by Angela McColl for donation to the Tweed Valley Sexual Assault Service.

A hamper basket was raffled containing over $100 worth of donated goods, this was won by Cathy Dickson.

Doctor Maitland will again be the guest speaker for Southern Gold Coast/Tweed  ZONTA   at their annual International Womens' Day Breakfast which is to be held at Bond University on Monday 7th of March and his book will be available to purchase on the day. 

